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including: two clearly distinct genetic clusters representing the terminal populations of the 
hypothesised ring, gradual genetic change around the ring between the terminal populations, a 
genetic discontinuity where the terminal populations meet and overlap with reduced gene flow, and 
isolation-by-distance. Our data were not consistent with alternative allopatric models for the 
evolution of this complex, and suggest the phenotypic traits may reflect recent selection from habitat 
differences. However, our data show there is incomplete reproductive isolation between the terminal 
populations, suggesting that the speciation is not yet complete in P. elegans. 
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Using phylogenetics of fieldwrens and heathwrens to inform conservation management in 
Western Australia. 

The Dirk Hartog Rufous Fieldwren (Calamanthus campestris hartogi) is one of three threatened bird 
subspecies endemic to Dirk Hartog Island.  To improve our understanding of the genetic 
relationships between these island birds and their mainland relatives, a collaboration was forged 
between a conservation manager from Department of Parks and Wildlife and a geneticist from the 
Western Australian Museum.  The outcome of this collaboration aims to resolve taxonomic 
confusion in the fieldwrens, so that the Dirk Hartog subspecies can be placed in broader 
phylogenetic context.  Here we present the first stage of the project: a clarification of the broad 
taxonomic relationships using mitochondrial DNA analyses.  We will demonstrate how we plan to 
use genomic data to improve understanding of diversification processes in this group of birds.  
Information on evolutionary processes, gene flow and future evolutionary potential will directly 
inform priorities for conservation management. 
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Bringing together genotype and phenotype: how to delimit species barriers in the Chestnut 
and Copperback Quail-thrush? 

There are 26 (and counting) different concepts of how species are defined.  How and why we 
decide on a method for delimiting species is a topic of heated debate, particularly as more powerful 
genetic data sets become available. In our February 2015 paper in Emu, we recognized two species 
within the Chestnut Quail-thrush based on mitochondrial DNA, nuclear DNA and plumage patterns 
(including differences in sexual dimorphism), causing a minor stir amongst ornithologists. 
Genetically, the turn-over between the western species, the Copperback Quail-thrush (Cinclosoma 
clarum), and the eastern one, the Chestnut Quail-thrush (Cinclosoma castanotum), is at the Eyrean 
Barrier (Flinders Ranges–Lake Eyre Basin).  However, within C. clarum two subspecies are 
recognized and intergradation among them, which we weren’t able to fully address in our paper, is 
reported in locations such as the Gawler Ranges and Eyre Peninsula.  We will review what studies 
of the genome have told us about this case, the further work we are doing, where and how species 
limits are drawn and how gene flow is studied and assessed.  Much of this should clarify how 
subspecies within C. clarum fit into the picture. 
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